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EXERCISE JAFFA (7 December 2005)
This was the first Group EOC exercise in Auckland involving the new ‘lifelines liaison’ role.  It was a useful exercise in terms of raising awareness of the need and benefits of such a role and of what needs to be done to make sure the role provides a useful function.  A number of learnings were identified, particularly the need to:

· Develop processes to support the lifeline liaison role in Auckland.

· Develop standard information reports to / from utilities and EOC (so that reporting and communication starts happening automatically rather than needing to be initiated by phone).

· Look at communications systems other than phone/fax (eg: information available on website, group email circulations to utilities, etc) so that utilities can understand the community/emergency services/lifelines requirements for their services to be restored.

· Liaise with utilities to make sure they are aware of communication processes with EOC, where to send media releases to, whether to liaise with local vs Group EOCs when a Group Declaration is made.
· Update priority safe routes maps to make sure they provide access to key infrastructure sites.

· Keep the contact list database updated (get everyone on the new CDEMG database).

· Consider whether a full lifeline coordination cell as per the Wellington arrangements may be more appropriate than a single person liaison (particularly if the role is to include collating and assessing information from utilities and feeding information back).

· Understand how to access/influence fuel distribution networks in Auckland.

· Have mapping capability in the EOC (hard copy maps/GIS capability).
The exercise report is due out at the end of January and will no doubt have a number of other recommendations.
Lisa Roberts

14 December 2005
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